Strensall with Towthorpe Neighbourhood Planning Group

Meeting on 26th September 2017 at 7.15pm
Attendees:  K Marquis (Chairman) A Bolton, T Fisher, J Chapman, J Millett, Mrs S May, Mrs C Whittle, Mrs D Hails and the Clerk

Apologies:   Mrs S Jenkins, Ms K Jukes and Mr P Thorpe
Item 1 – The Chairman welcomed everyone. He also explained that he was aware that some members were concerned about the slow progress in compiling the Neighbourhood Plan but that factual information had to be gathered from many sources which all takes time. He also advised the group that Kathryn Jukes was currently ill and had been unable to process the actions from the previous meeting.
Item 2- 
The Chairman confirmed that he had obtained a hard copy of the proposed Local Plan and the timescale for response was quite short.  He and Cllr Chapman were to meet with a representative from Yorkshire Water on Thursday 28th September and it was hoped that some answers would be given regarding Walbutts.
Item 3 -
Mrs May put forward a wish list for the development of St Wilfrid’s Church should that become available for community use.  The Library was more difficult as the Librarian was reluctant to discuss anything.   Mrs May to speak to Sarah, the librarian, and ask for anyone at CYC who would be able to give any comment on the possible future of the building before further discussion. It was suggested that an application be considered for the library to be an Asset of Community Value to prevent it being sold.
Item 4 -
John Millett had requested proposals from Environment Agency (EA) for the storage of surface water and sewerage disposal and about the flowmeter at Lower Lilling. He would hope to give an update following the meeting with EA
Item 5 -
Photographs of the QEB taken with permission by Richard Lawson were shown and suggestions for their use.

Item 6 -
The website had not been updated since its inception and the Chairman asked if something should be done to improve it.   The Clerk had received information on Parish Council websites that week and would forward details.  John Millett said that the Foss Society had recently updated their website at a cost of £900 and could recommend the person who had designed it.  He would pass details to the Clerk. The Village Hall had also had a web site constructed and KM would approach the committee for details.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.20pm

The next meeting Tuesday 24th October 2017 at 7.15pm
